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Dear Men and Women of ’57:                                                         
 
This was a great year for the Wabash football team--- won the DePauw game; lost 
to Wittenberg by 3 points; ended regular season 9-1; competed in the Division III 
play-offs, losing to Illinois Wesleyan.  The Dallas area Wabash and DePauw 
alumni gathered at a downtown bar to watch the Monon Bell Game--- a tradition 
going back at least 25 years when the play by play broadcast was relayed via 
telephone.   
 
GENE LYMAN visited his sister who lives in Arlington, TX over the 
Thanksgiving holiday.  Jeananne and I met them for lunch and had a pleasant visit, 
sharing news and perspectives on Wabash.   
 
 



I represented Wabash College at the inauguration of Austin College’s 15th 
president (first female president) located in Sherman, TX.  I was one of 50 
college/university individuals who participated in the processional in cap, gown 
and hood as part of the program. Austin College has a 1400 student body and is in 
the conference with DePauw, Sewanee, etc.     
 
Sadly and with condolences to the families---we lost two members of our class: 
 
     STILLMAN “SPIKE” GOODMAN (1934 – 2009) passed away Nov. 8th 
     at Good Samaritan Hospital in Phoenix.  Goodman attended Wabash College,  
     was an Army Intelligence Russian Language interpreter and graduated from 
     Western Michigan University.  He was in sales and marketing in the packaging  
     industry and an avid golfer.   
 
     CLARENCE E. DICK died July 26, 2009.  The college received information 
     from his widow, Shirley Dick of Hinkley, Ohio. 
 
Now is a great time to make a contribution to Wabash College.  Any and all gifts 
are appreciated and will be used wisely.  The higher the Alumni participation 
percentage, the better for Wabash!   
 
I wish you peace in your lives, happy holidays and a healthy 2010. 
 
Sincerely, 

John 
 
John B. Yanko 
6257 Lakeshore Drive 
Dallas, TX 75214 
 
Tel: 214-827-1261     john_yanko@yahoo.com  
 
 
 

 
 

                                                                                          


